
CITY OF MOULTON 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION  

March 13, 2017 
@ 5:00 PM 

   
 
 
 

PRESENT: Mayor Roger Weatherwax 
   
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Brent White 
   Jason White 
   Joyce Jeffreys 
   Cassandra Lee 
   Denise Lovett 
 
 
 Ryan Jolly, Fire Chief presented the Council with the proposal that bids be taken again for 
the Turnout Gear because the bids they had original received either came in over budget or didn’t 
meet the requirements in the bid specifications, so he will go through the bid process again based 
on the consciences of the Council.  In other business he ask that the Council consider looking over 
the job descriptions that were adopted in 2006 for Fire Captain and assign a pay scale Grade of 7  
rather than a Grade 6 since their wasn’t one made at the time of adoption.  Discussed also were the 
other positions in the Fire Department:  Assistant Chief (which also needs to be assigned a pay 
scale), and Firefighter.  
 
 Jackie Burch, Parks & Recreation Director spoke about the architect from Goodwyn, Mills 
and Cawood coming and giving a more accurate cost estimate for the projects purposed at the new 
ballfields and surrounding areas:  Cost estimates were higher than originally thought by more than 
$150,000.00 for Control Building and Dirt work estimate was also higher by approximately $5000.00.  
Mayor Weatherwax gave information to Council Members about possible cost for financing the 
project at different variables and they will take all new information into consideration.  Several 
members voiced that they didn’t want to dedicate all alcohol monies to this project at this time due 
to the financial straits that several surrounding communities are in and the fact that the City has 
other projects that may be necessary but cost are unforeseen. 
 
 Brent White ask the members to consider the bill SB31 before the legislation and whether or 
not they need to in act a resolution against the bill to show their opposition to the contents therein. 
 
 Mayor Weatherwax ask if there was any more business, and briefly a discussion about the 
Lawrence County Solid Waste was still in process of getting paperwork approved to become the 
dumpster provider for the City.  David Cannon with Republic ask if he could speak and present 
information to the council about how they could would benefit from not changing the way 
dumpster service is provided to businesses now.   Mayor Weatherwax allowed him to speak to 
Council and give handouts that can be considered before decisions are made on a contract.  
 
 Brent White ask if council could go into executive session due to “Good name and 
Character.” 



 
 
 The council voted all in favor to go into executive session at 5:55 pm and left the Council 
Chambers to convene in the smaller conference room at City Hall. The session ended at 
approximately 6:35 pm with Council returning to Council Chambers. 
 
 With no further business the motion was made by Brent White to adjourn and was 
seconded by Denise Lovett.  
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
______________________________  ________________________________ 
Roger Weatherwax, Mayor   Deroma Pepper, City Clerk  
 
______________________________  _________________________________ 
Brent White, Council Member   Cassandra Lee, Council Member 
 
______________________________  _________________________________ 
Jason White, Council Member   Denise Lovett, Council Member 
 
______________________________ 
Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member 
 
 
 
 


